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Wyoming Infrared Observatory News

WIRO has had an outstanding year, and it continues to be one of Wyoming's premier science facilities!

Over 160 people visited WIRO under excellent skies on October 15th for the annual open house, observing the Catseye planetary nebula and an open star cluster through the eyepiece. 

An upgrade to the telescope control system begun in 2008 was completed in 2009 and the telescope is now performing science observations with minimal down time due to telescope problems.  In return for funding from the National Science Foundation WIRO is offering observing time to astronomers.  In the last year, WIRO has been used by astronomers, including many graduate students, from Lehigh University (PA), The University of Colorado, Denver University, the University of Southern Maine, Southwest Research Institute in Boulder, North Carolina, the Goddard Space Flight Center, and the University of Birmingham in the UK!  

Wyoming graduate an undergraduate students are using WIRO on a regular basis, including recent PhD graduates Dan Kiminki and Carolynn Moore who obtained part of their dissertation data at Mt. Jelm.           Dan conducted a multi-year survey to measure the masses and other properties of hot O-type stars that have companion stars in close orbits.  Carolynn observed galaxies half-way across the visible universe to understand how they form stars over the last 6 billion years of cosmic history.   Undergraduates Megan Bagley (B.S. 2010) and Ian Ewing (B.S. 2010) were regular observers at WIRO, gaining observing experience in control of a major telescope facility.   In the coming year, WIRO will continue to see regular use by UW students, faculty, and collaborators while it serves as a centerpiece for UW astronomy.   Group tours may be scheduled by calling the Department office.  

